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                  Washington Elementary School
                                Thomas O. Matthews, Principal
                      Be Kind! Work Hard! Share your feelings and read, read, read! 
                      Go Wildcats!


Dear Parents and Guardians,

The faculty and I extend a warm welcome to you and your children as we begin the new school year at Washington Elementary School (WES). By working as a team, we can make this the most enjoyable and rewarding year yet!  As principal, I will always strive to ensure that your child is provided with a safe, nurturing, and highly effective learning environment.  In order to ensure students get the most out of their school experience, the development of a strong partnership between home and school is essential. With this in mind, the teachers and I pledge to keep the lines of communication open throughout this school year.  In fact, you may have already heard from your child’s new teacher, if not, expect to within the next few days.  You can expect to receive detailed information regarding your child’s classroom routine, expectations, entry and exit/dismissal doors, school supplies, and schedule directly from your child’s new teacher. 

Our school’s website is currently being redesigned so please be patient as it may not be fully developed and/or fully interactive by the first week of school.  For now, please look for correspondences directly from your child’s teacher and from me.   I will inform everyone when you can visit our new site at washington.twpunionschools.org.

Parents are required to sign up for our district’s online Parent Portal on Genesis.  The portal contains required forms to be completed by you as soon as possible!  The parent portal will be accessible by Monday, August 29, 2022 via our district website twpunionschools.org.  The Genesis Parent Portal is where you will be able to monitor your child’s progress throughout the school year.  You will be able to view your child’s teacher’s name, classroom number, test grades, current marking period averages, report card grades, attendance data etc.  Please let the main office staff know when you change any contact information.  It is imperative that we always have your most current contact information on hand.    

The first day of school, Tuesday, September 6th, is an early dismissal day with a 1:00 PM dismissal.  Make sure your child knows their teacher’s name and which door they will use to enter the school every day.  Staff members will be outside for the first few days of school assisting everyone who needs help finding their entrance door and/or classroom.  Students may arrive, or be dropped off, no earlier than 8:30 AM and no later than 8:45 AM.  The late bell rings and doors close at 8:50 AM.  Students who arrive at the ringing of the late bell (8:50 AM or later) must enter at the front main entrance, door #1.  These students will be marked as tardy.     
WES Back to School Night is scheduled for Monday, September 19th at 6:30 P.M., details to follow.  Pre-k and kindergarten students will have orientations on September 1st.  Parents of pre-k and kindergarten students will receive more information directly from the pre-k and K teachers.  New student orientation, for brand new students in grades 1 - 4, will be in the auditorium at 10:00 AM on Thursday, September 1st.     

Showing interest in a child’s academic and social experiences at school can be a great motivator for learning.  Therefore, be sure to find time on a daily basis to talk to your child about his or her school day.  Reading aloud to your child for at least ten minutes per day has been proven to dramatically improve reading fluency and comprehension!  Reading together as a family also provides well-needed quality time.  Let your child see that you are working together with the school to help make this a terrific school year in every way.  

Finally, be sure to join, and actively participate in, our school’s PTA.  Our PTA is one of our school’s greatest resources.  The first general PTA meeting will be at 7:00 PM during our Back to School Night on Monday, September 19th, more details to follow.  We are confident that this is going to be an exciting and productive school year for all of our students and families.  We end all correspondences and announcements with the following WES mantra… “Be kind!  Work hard!  Share your feelings and read, read, read!  Go Wildcats!”
Sincerely,
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Thomas O. Matthews

Princpal
301 Washington Avenue, Union, NJ 07083-5085  (  (908) 851-6460 (  6461 (  Fax # (908) 810-1012

http://washington.twpunionschools.org/

